
https://www.bl.uk/projects/british-library-labs/ 

BL Labs Staff Awards 2020,  23/12/2020, Mahendra Mahey Page 1 of 2 

 

COVID 19 Materials supplied by British Library 

Name of Submitter:  

Peter Chymera (nominating someone else) 

Key People:  

Customer Services, Document Supply Managers and Retrieval Staff 

Reasons for Award: 

From the start of the pandemic and during lockdown, the teams have worked hard to provide key 
materials for Covid-19 from the British Library On Demand collection to researches working on 
treatments, preventative measures and vaccines for the virus. Visit www.bl.uk/on-demand 

At the start of lockdown Document Supply teams were off site and provision of the basic service 
was under threat. Through the dedication of the staff access to digital third party content was 
provided. The service aided research to the NHS, Public Health England, NICE , pharma companies, 
research universities and other health organisations, fulfilling over 5000 requests from digital 
collections on topics either directly related to coronavirus itself or to its indirect effects, such as 
cyber-bullying, care of the elderly and mental health. 

With access to the latest scientific journals and other digital content from around 100 publishers and 
by deploying the extensive knowledge and expertise of our dedicated team, the service was able to 
support this critically important work reflected in the comments from customers below: 

Anne Brice – Head of Knowledge Management Public Health England 

“Thank you very much for your response, and we really appreciate your support. We are due to start 
more work on rapid reviews in the next few weeks, so this is very timely - from our side we will make 
sure that we are processing high priority requests that are required for evidence synthesis supporting 
our incident cells and guidance.” 

Marion Spring - Associate Director NHS NICE  

“Thank you to you and the team for resolving this so quickly – it is very much appreciated. We too 
are focussed on COVID related topics so our requests over the foreseeable future will be related to 
this.” 

At the first easing of restrictions retrieval staff were back on site providing the content so desperately 
needed while Customer Services kept the customers and researches up to date with the latest 
developments. Given the uncertainty around the world and with a significant proportion of British 
Library staff working from home the dedication of the staff to come in was impressive. New safety 
provisions were put in place to ensure staff safety and well-being. Despite any potential reservations 
the resilience and determination of the staff ensured the service continued. 

Although standard speed of service was unable to be provided, a work around was found to prioritise 
urgent Covid related research requests. Researchers requiring Covid-19 related documents could 
order their requests through the 2-hour delivery option. This allowed retrieval staff to identify the key 
material and provide them as soon as possible. Customer Services shared the key messages with 
users to keep them informed of developments and facilitated access to the material for those who 
urgently required it. 

http://www.bl.uk/on-demand
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This priority access continues while the full range of document supply services has been provided 
during the second lockdown.  

As a result of the hard work, dedication and resourcefulness of the British Library staff involved in 
Document Supply, key research materials have helped the fight against coronavirus and reaffirmed 
the British Library’s position as an important national institution aiding key research. The continued 
running of the service also ensured the Library maintain its key functions laid out in the British Library 
Act of making the services of the British Library available in particular to institutions of education 
and learning, other libraries and industry even during this unprecedented pandemic. 

In addition to aiding the crucial Covid research the service has also helped education institutions 
such Birmingham City University: 

Kip Darling– Library Supervisor, Birmingham City University 

“I’m very grateful for the ‘scan from print’ documents that have been supplied since you have 
reopened that aspect of the service.  Some of our researchers who were waiting for documents 
(through my failed attempts to get them from anywhere else) have been really delighted to see them 
come through. Its times like these that we realise what a wonderful institution the British Library 
really is.” 

There is a great insight into the running of the service under lockdown in the British Library Podcast 
Anything But Silence - 'Libraries under lockdown': 

https://podcasts.apple.com/gb/podcast/libraries-under-lockdown/id1464701909?i=1000476039927  

 

Work Start: The work began at the onset of the pandemic and the national lockdown in March 

2020. Work End: The work to provide Covid specific research material is on going 
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